
 
UMBC UGC Program Changes & Other Request: Computer Science Minor 
 
Date Submitted: 8/5/2020 Proposed Effective Date: 1/23/2021  
 Name Email Phone Dept 
Dept Chair 
or UPD Jeremy Dixon jdixon@umbc.edu 5-8866 CSEE 

Other 
Contact Mohamed Younis younis@umbc.edu 5-3969 CSEE 

 
Specifics (see instructions):
The change is the request that any student attempting a minor in computer science must complete at least 6 credits 
at UMBC in the minor. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rationale (see instructions):
 
Currently, students who are minoring in CMSC do not have any residency requirements. As such, students are able 
to transfer in some number of credits from other schools and earn a minor from UMBC without ever taking a 
CMSC course at UMBC. As the minor will be issued from UMBC, we believe it to be important that at least some 
of the credits are representative of our coursework and not completely other schools. 
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